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                          The Sands of  Time

When most people return from a beach vacation, they vacuum all 
the sand from their car.  Wally and Lill Malinowski, on the other 
hand, have bottled samples of sand from all their travels over the  
years and display the resulting mementos proudly in their home.
     The fi rst sample was from Club Med in Eleuthera, Bahamas. 
It’s in a bottle they found on the beach, and the sand is a beautiful 
shade of pink. The resort closed in 1999 following extensive 
damage from Hurricane Floyd. The last one, number 67, was 
collected on a family trip to Cancun, Mexico in 2018. 

     Lill told me she has fi ve favorite 
trips: to Maui, Hawaii in 2000, to French Polynesia, to Tahiti main island, to 
Waikiki Beach in Hawaii in 2008, and to Grand Turk in 2010. They both 
agree that their very favorite is that fi rst bottle with the pink sand from 
Eleuthera. 
     Looking over the list of bottles, I noticed many exotic locales. Such 
places as: Martinique, Bora Bora, Haiti, Dominican Republic, Tahiti, Hawaii, 
New Brunswick (Fundy National Park), Grand Cayman, Grand Turk, St. 

Maarten and Mexico are represented, as well as many states:  Alaska;  Arizona; California; Florida, of course; 
Michigan; New Jersey; Long Island, NY; and Utah. Several Great Lakes also appear: Huron, Superior and 
Michigan. Jupiter is represented, among the many beautiful Florida beaches, but not Hobe Sound.

     I really love this imaginative collection 
of vacation memories. They’re unique, 
beautiful in and of themselves, and 
creatively organized and displayed. The 
variety of colors, textures and bottles 
is very attractive. It’s a pleasure to chat 
with Lill and Wally about their island 
adventures over the years, starting before 
they had a family.  And I have to say, the 
display of bottles are so much more fun 
to look at than a bunch of 35 mm slides 
or home movies!  
                       –Your Cub Reporter, Jack

Lill & Wally agree; their favorite is the fi rst one.

Detail of four bottles. 
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Howdy, Neighbor!

The late Mr. Rogers had a much-loved theme song that included these lyrics:
 

I have always wanted to have a neighbor just like you,
I’ve always wanted to live in a neighborhood with you.
So let’s make the most of this beautiful day,
Since we’re together we might as well say,
Would you be mine?
Could you be mine?
Won’t you be my neighbor?
Won’t you please,
Won’t you please?
Please won’t you be my neighbor?

One of the many pleasures of living in The Retreat is the chance to greet and chat 
with our many neighbors. Whether we’re out for a walk, a bike ride or a drive, 
there’s always a chance to wave hello, pet the variety of dogs (and a large bird) that 
we encounter, and compare war stories of our latest medical adventures. We often 
joke that a 30 minute bike ride easily turns into 45 minutes or longer because  of 
these encounters.

But we also have neighbors that we rarely see or greet. They may be elderly, 
housebound, they may not have a dog to walk, or they may be new residents or 
snowbirds. 

Stay tuned for a new feature in the next issue of the Retreat Newsletter. We’re 
going to interview a Retreat resident to fi nd out a little more about them, what 

makes them special. If you have a 
candidate in mind, please drop me an 
email with the details.
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WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE WOMEN’S CLUB
by Mona Wiley

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE WOMEN’S CLUB
by Mona Wiley

We have been treated to some great speakers recently. Ken Dara gave 
a very interesting presentation on a special technique in fi sh painting. 
His results are beautiful and inspired us to try the art form. I think I’ll just 
purchase one at one of our local art shows!

Another treat was a beautiful day and 
a beautiful and informative tour of the 
Indian River Lagoon. Not only was the 
history of that area interesting, but a pod 
of dolphin followed us, performing as we 
motored around. Even mama and baby 
were jumping and swimming by the boat.

Look who’s at lunch at 
Taste Restaurant in Hobe 
Sound. Always a nice 
setting and good food and 
service.

In April, a trip to the Historic McKee Botanical Garden in Vero is planned. It will be a 1 hour guided 
tour with lunch at the Garden Café. The tour starts at 11:00 am on Wed., April 27th. The cost is 
$15 for the tour and $21 for lunch. As always, sign up in the mailroom and watch for further details 
such as directions to the gardens and when to pay up. Carpooling is a good idea too.

The favorite spring fashion show will be held the 3rd Monday in March in the Clubhouse. Our 
models will delight us with gently used clothes and accessories from Style Encore. Come and get 
some wardrobe ideas!

Our April meeting will be a potluck salad and dessert evening. This is always a great evening of 
enjoying each other’s company and trying all the delicious salads that you provide. Come on out 
any newcomers and join the Women’s Club events. You are all welcome!

Dues are due! $25 will sign you up. Fill out the registration sheet and you are set for another year!
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The clicking sounds of knitting 
needles can be heard in the 
Knot Just Knitting meeting in 
the clubhouse, as well as in the 
knitters’ homes. The knitters 
embarked on a charitable 
endeavor in late fall 2021. They 
are busy knitting bunnies, and 
some elephants, for the children 
in SafeSpace, a shelter and 
support organization for victims 
of domestic violence in Martin, St. 
Lucie and Indian River counties. 

The initial delivery was of 13 
knit critters which were quickly 
given out to children. Children 
who arrive at the shelter often 
come in the middle of the night 
and without familiar toys. The 
knitters hope that giving a new 
hand-made snuggly to a child can 
also bring comfort. So when you 
hear clicking needles, realize that 
a bunny is hopping into a child’s 
arms. 
     

  The 29 bunnies in the photo of 
the latest delivery have already 
increased to 30 and will continue 
to increase quickly because...
well…you know bunnies!

Hop To It….

By Joanne Kelcourse

Knot Just Knitting
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     Hello Dolly!

Dolls were my passion and inspiration to my Fashion Design Career. It started when my Grandma 
Piotrowski gave me a box of white Kleenex, red thread and red buttons. A few hours later I presented a 
collection of white dresses, coats (with set-in sleeves) and hats, all accented with red buttons, thread and 
a red crayon print, for my Ginny Doll. She could not believe what I made; she was one of the strongest 
supporters of my talent.

Dolls are an inspiration for all the people and cultures in the world. I still collect them and recently 
handmade a collection of six dolls titled The Egg Cushion.

My name is Bosha Stone
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Got a question?

Looking for a form?

Not getting HOA email blasts?

www.retreatatseabranch.com

Check out FAQ on the Home 
Page tab

Check out Members Only and 
subscribe to HOA Email

(Please, do not UNSUBSCRIBE 
if you want to stay informed)

Good Place to Take a Rest!

The sitting bench to the right of the clubhouse door has 
been uncomfortable to sit on for awhile now. Some seat 
bolts were either loose or missing. Hank Stasiewicz fi xed 
this bench and made it comfortable again for sitting. He 
replaced all the bolts with strong carriage bolts. Before 
Hank fi nished the job, the HOA handyman arrived to 
assist in the repair. Thanks for being a good neighbor, 
Hank!

 Spring  Time Treasure Hunt
Sunday, April 10, 2022

We will be having a Treasure Hunt throughout 
the neighborhood, followed by an Italian dinner. 
Teams will gather at the clubhouse (you can form 
your own team of 4 or be assigned to a team at 
the door) A beginning clue will be handed out, 
sending the teams all around The Retreat. The fi rst 
team back will win the Treasure! The game will be 
followed by a sit- down dinner in the clubhouse. A 
car or golf cart per team is needed as you will go all 
around the neighborhood.

If you don’t want to parƟ cipate in the Treasure 
Hunt, you are welcome to just come for the dinner. 
The game will begin at 3:00 pm and dinner will 
follow at 5:00 pm.

There will be a sign-up sheet posted in the 
mailroom. If you are interested in parƟ cipaƟ ng, 
please sign the sheet. We will not be pre-selling 
Ɵ ckets. A $5.00 per person fee will be collected at 
the door the day of the event. All are welcome, 
even if you didn’t remember to sign up.
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Bocce at the Retreat

Bocce November 2021 Champions

L-R: Joe and Kitty Reading, Lee Huenniger

Bocce Action
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The Retreat at Seabranch for Pickleball 

The Retreat Sizzlers fi nished up a great season of our sport by
holding a Gala Holiday Party at Christmas time for players and 
signifi cant others in the Retreat Community’s Clubhouse. And what 
a turn-out it was! There are some executive chefs among us, for 
sure, and a few adult beverages got all into the holiday spirit. On 
court there is competition, but this night the challenge was for the 
best and funniest joke. There were many. All had a great time.
     And, as our winter residents have returned, competition is back 
these weeks on our courts with fi ne weather and full gatherings.  
Shortly we will plan an on-court awards morning for those that have ranked in playing 
Pickleball to the fullest, as we include those that have prospered as new players to the sport.
     The Retreat Sizzlers welcome new resident players. We play as mixed doubles in our 
matches with many players on our courts. The courts are the scene of healthy competition 
on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday morning, from 8:00 AM until about 11:00 AM.  

Ron Doucette
Pickleball Representative to the Clubhouse Committee
ronald@sunkist2.com
(772) 245-8484  

I want to thank the readers who contributed to this issue. I learned that a collection can consist 
of one item, and was  interested in the pride and skill involved in restoring classic cars.     
     Next issue, please share your favorite restaurant with the rest of us. What makes it special, 
and what are your favorite dishes? We’re lucky to live in an area of many fi ne restaurants, with 
lots of variety.    
     Please send a paragraph or two about your favorite eatery, and of course a picture or two is 
always appreciated. Please email your contributions to:                                                    

                   spyker.oles@gmail.com 

Keep in mind that the deadline for the next issue is April 15th, 2022. Thanks!  —Jack
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My husband gave this to me on Valentine’s day many years ago and 
fi gured out that he and Dominic Addario lived in sister towns 
in Massachusetts and went to Northeastern University together 
at diff erent times! This coin is very special to me because  it is a piece of 
our Florida heritage. I love it and wear it most of the time. 

In 1987, two surfers fell off  their boards one day and saw what they 
thought was a cannon and reported it to a lifeguard. Two days later, while 
on his morning training swim, the lifeguard refound the cannon and 
contacted a master mariner and marina owner, Captain Dominic 
Addario, who had equipment capable of recovering the fi nd. They agreed to 
form a joint venture to recover it. Their initial goal was simple. They resolved to put the cannon at 
a museum about to open in Burt Reynolds Park, sponsored by the Loxahatchee Historical Society. 
During those fi rst weeks, further discoveries were made. More cannons were identifi ed, then . . . 
silver “pieces of eight.” 

Neither of the two partners knew at the time that the laws governing 
discoveries such as theirs were approaching a major change, or that the two 
of them could play an instrumental part in the formulation of new rules that 
would aff ect the future rights of the private sector to participate in historic 
shipwreck research and recovery. Captain Addario placed an Admiralty 
claim upon the unknown vessel in the U.S. Southern District Court on the 
27th day of July, 1987. A bond was posted to the Court, and Jupiter Wreck, 
Inc., a newly formed Florida corporation, was subsequently named Federal 
Substitute Custodian of the wreck site. 

More cannons and artifacts were discovered. Rare coins of silver and gold 
were retrieved, then a 78-pound ingot of silver! The State of Florida stepped 
in to assume jurisdiction, claiming it was in the wreck’s and public’s best interest. The public 
didn’t totally agree, neither did the Federal Courts. Jupiter Wreck’s legitimate claim was upheld by 
the Federal Judge, but the State’s rights were also recognized. 

The crew had to dig with their bare hands while all issues were 
pondered. SAN MIGUEL ARCANGEL Dispatched by the Viceroy 
of Peru, the San Miguel Archangel sailed as primer aviso under 
Juan Ramirez de Miranda, pilot Diego García and Captain Juan 
de Ostalaca from Portobelo for Spain on September 18, 1659. Six 
and half months later, the ship had not arrived in Spain and was 
feared to have wrecked. It was decided to send duplicates of all the 
correspondence on the next aviso to Spain in April 1660.

           Sent by: Patti Greaves
 

Pieces of Eight                                      Silver Realé

Beautiful Pendant

San Miguel Archangel

The Wreck
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This is my baby; it took forever to complete. 
She is a 1938 Chevy Master Sedan 
Delivery. I looked for this one forever. 

I’ve loved cars since sitting on my Dad’s lap 
driving to get more beer. My love of cars  
started early, learning to drive on Dad’s lap. 

I usually have two projects (one to fi x, one 
to drive) so I have something to work on. 
This is probably the last one; it’s just a 
cruiser.  
                                        —Frank Truman

Black Betty
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February First Friday Festivities                                              

The Social Committee did a great job organizing the food and decorations.                 

       Submitted by Audrey DeLoffi 
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(Original date was Feb. 12)
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Yes, the one on the right is correct!!! WE NEED BRIDGE PLAYERS!!

Welcome to our many new residents in the Retreat. Whether you’ve been here awhile or you 
moved here recently, our Bridge Club needs some new players to enhance our Tuesday and 
Thursday groups that play from 1-4:00 PM. There are many of you out there who like to play 
bridge. There are many of you who are shy and need an invitation. This is your invitation. You 
don’t have to share your life story – just come play. It’s a nice activity to get yourself out of the 
house, as well as a fantastic exercise for your brain functions. It doesn’t matter about your level 
of play – we want YOU! New players will learn. Middle level players will get better, and advanced 
players can gently guide those who need help. We are reorganizing after many years of play. If 
you’d like more information about this activity, please contact Geri Strong 772-285-1312 or Carol 
Flynn at 772-546-4118.

Choose the Correct Bridge!

Bridge                     or                     Bridge

Plop, Plop, Fizz, Fizz
Where’s the Beef?
Good to the Last Drop
The Happiest Place on Earth
Leave the Driving to Us
Betcha’ Can’t Eat Just One
Does She or Doesn’t She?
Let Your Fingers Do the Walking
When You Care Enough to Send the Very Best
Just Do It!
Finger-Lickin’ Good
Melts in Your Mouth, Not in Your Hands
Can You Hear Me Now?
LSMFT
Fly the Friendly Skies
What’s in Your Wallet?
The Best a Man Can Get
The Sunshine State

Lay’s Potato Chips
Verizon
Clairol

KFC
United Airlines
Maxwell House

Nike
Greyhound Lines

Yellow Pages
Lucky Strikes

M&Ms
Alka Seltzer

Gillette
Disneyland

Florida
Capital One

Hallmark
Wendy’s

How well do you know your advertising slogans? If you watch a lot of TV, this one should 
be pretty easy. Just match each slogan on the left to the corresponding organization on then 
right. I’ve given you an easy one to get you started. Good luck!

How well do you know your advertising slogans? If you watch a lot of TV, this one should
be pretty easy. Just match each slogan on the left to the corresponding organization on then 
right. I’ve given you an easy one to get you started. Good luck!
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Cars and Trains

Since I was six years old I have had a fascination 
with cars and trains. Coming from Westchester 
County and literally “only 45 minutes from Broadway,” 
we frequently rode the train into the city for shows, 
the circus, the auto show, the Lionel showroom on 
23d Street and other events. It was no surprise to 
my parents then that I began early on to ask for 
Lionel trains and slot cars as gifts. I played with them 
endlessly. I also started to collect them; hence this article.

I have liquidated most of my Lionel trains over the years but still have eight complete sets, 
locomotives and other items including those on display in my built-in, shown in one of my pictures. 
In addition and also shown are over 200 1:32 scale electric slot cars also on display, taking up a 
complete wall in our home. 

When I was old enough to drive, I graduated into bigger toys: 
Real Cars.I have had a dozen performance cars during my life, 
including the one I now have, a green 1969 Dodge Dart GTS 440. 
It’s a completely restored car (done by the second owner in 2001) 
with a 4-speed and a 560 HP 472” 440 motor. I have had it since 
2006, and you may have seen me tooling around the Retreat to 
and from various cruises and car shows and hanging out with the 
many other Retreat classic car enthusiasts. You’ll hear me coming 
well before you see me.   

I spend summers in NY and the rest of the time here, and my Dart comes with me, so I am 
essentially enjoying it year-round (much to the dismay of my old NY friends whose cars are 
bundled up for the winter). I hope you enjoy the pictures. If you want to see the actual car, just 
contact me. I’m in the book. —Charles Borrelli
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RETREAT ASSISTANCE NETWORK
For short-term needs:

•  Transportation to medical appointments
•  Rides for grocery shopping or hair appointments
•  Prescription drug, grocery & mail pick-ups
•  Check-in phone calls or friendly visits
•  Minimal meal preparation

Call: Audrey DeLoffi   at (772) 245-8420 or Nancy Strona at (772) 545-3993. All RAN 
information is available online at retreatatseabranch.com

Note: In consideration of the times, all residents requesting services must be vaccinated and 
wear a mask during any contact with volunteers.

1958 Studebaker Silver Hawk

Original 289 V8 with 3-speed on the column and 
overdrive.  The Silver Hawk has been refurbished to 
original specs inside and out.  Tom and Kate Stine 
drive it to car shows all over Florida.
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Ladies Bible Study in The Retreat Clubhouse

All ladies of The Retreat and their 
guests are welcome!  The Study is 
led by resident Kate Stine and is held 
weekly on Wednesdays from 10:00 – 
11:30 AM.  Each week there is a video 
presentation, discussion, prayer and 
fellowship.
     One of the most important 
activities each week is prayer.  The 
ladies are encouraged to submit 
prayer requests on an index card 
which Kate then includes as she offers 
up those prayers along with the list 
of ongoing needs.  She says that “we 
are excited to see God answer our 
prayers and happy to be part of a 
group who prays with and for each other. “
     On January 12th, a new series began called “Become a Transformed Woman,” by Darlene 
Wilkinson.  It will run through March 9th.  After that, a new series will begin although the 
topic has yet to be selected.  With each new series Kate puts descriptive fl yers in the 
mailroom on the windowsill.  She hopes that you will come and be part of something 
so special and says “it’s clear that a need is being met in our community as 12-18 ladies 
typically attend.  Even if we are in the midst of a series you are welcome and you don’t have 
to commit to coming each week.” 
                                                                

Contact Kate Stine with any questions, and to sign up: 
561-762-6966 or jupitrlady@aol.com 

RETREAT FRIENDS!!  TAKE NOTE

PLEASE DO NOT leave food donations on the kitchen counters of the Clubhouse.  
Please do not leave donations on the Clubhouse tables. We no longer have a food 
donation bin because we were fi nding trash and rotten food in the bin. If you want 
to donate canned goods, please drop them off  directly to one of House of Hope’s 
pantries in either Hobe Sound or Stuart. You can also watch for a Women’s Club 
food drive which they do periodically. Thank you for your understanding and 
cooperation!
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Bocce Nick Lombardi 914.815.1571

Bunco Marie West 910.327.0556

Duplicate Bridge Carol Flynn 722.359.8274

Knot Just Knitting Sandy Morrow
Liz Plourde

772.545.1936
609.618.4626

Ladies Bible Study Kate Stine 561.762.6966
Monday 1 pm 
Mah Jongg Ginny Franklin 561.339.4409

Morning Mah 
Jongg Carol Flynn 772.546.4118

Pickleball Ron Doucette 772.245.8484
Poker - Guys & 
Gals Fri. Nights

Otto Vernaccio 
Sr. 772.546.7523

Poker - Texas Hold 
‘Em Joe Ciocia 772.545.9767

RETREAT 

BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS

RETREAT 
COMMITTEES

President Karen Tyree 561.339.9255 retreat.karent@gmail.com

Vice Pres. Rick Renshaw 772.546.1940 retreatrickrenshaw@gmail.com

Treasurer Mary Ann Fiduccia 864.517.5556 retreatmaryannfi duccia@yahoo.com

Secretary Stephanie Milazzo 772.245.8615 retreat.stephanie@gmail.com

Director Tony Caserta 561.373.1787 retreattonyc@yahoo.com

ACC Board Liaison Tony Caserta 561.373.1787 retreattonyc@yahoo.com

Clubhouse Joyce Fordham 772.545.0081 fordham48@msm.com

Communications OPEN

Social Fran Massey 772.546.6768 gmail.fmass1954@aol.com

Scott Montagna
Signature Property Management

scott@signaturepropertymanagement.com

LCAM, CMCA
Vice President of Management Support

3171 SE Dominica Terrace
Stuart, FL 34997

Offi  ce Hours:   8:00 am to 4:30 pm

Offi  ce Phone: 772.219.4474
Offi  ce Fax:     772.219.4746
Emergencies:  772.219.4474

RETREAT 

PROPERTY 

MANAGER

Retreat 
Assistance 

Network 
(RAN)

Audrey DeLoffi  
Nancy Strona

772.245.8420
772.545.3993

Retreat 
Newsletter Jack Spyker-Oles 845.481.0581

Social Bridge Carol Flynn 722.359.8274
Social / First  

Friday Fran Massey 772.233.3102

Tennis Tom D’Avanzo 772.545.7229

Women’s 
Club of the 

Retreat

Pres: Sue Arnold 
Vice Pres: Meg 
Ochoterena
Sec: Cindy Sibilia
Treas: Fran 
Spaulding

216.409.1480
516.457.0476

908.295.6658
937.657.0249

Retreat Activities and Contacts 
Retreat members and residents enjoy a number of social groups engaging in entertaining 
activities. Get involved! Meet your neighbors! Have fun! Here are some of the groups with 
contact information. See the Activities Calendar for schedules.
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Coffee Facts

• The average U.S. coff ee drinker consumes between two and three cups of 
coff ee each day (Statista)

• Last year alone, Americans consumed an estimated 3.3 billion pounds of 
coff ee (Statista)

• The U.S. ranks 25th in the list of countries that drink the most coff ee per 
capita (World Atlas)

• Surprisingly, 42.9% of Americans report that they drink coff ee, not for the 
energy boost, but because they like the taste (Statista)

• Just under half of all U.S. coff ee drinkers who buy coff ee from a retail 
establishment do so via drive-through (National Coff ee Association)

• Roughly 45% of all coff ee drinkers in America who make their own coff ee do 
so with a drip coff ee machine (Statista)

• Drip coff ee machines have become signifi cantly less prevalent over the past 
fi ve years, and single-cup machines are used 50% more than they were in 
2015 (National Coff ee Association)

• Regular coff ee is consumed nearly twice as often as espresso or espresso-
based drinks in America (Statista)

• Folgers, the leading coff ee provider in America, sold over $1 billion worth of 
coff ee in 2019 alone (Statista)

• Colombia is the most popular origin of coff ee among Americans and provided 
over $1 billion of coff ee beans to the country as a whole in 2018 (Statista)

• Decaff einated coff ee is the least popular coff ee choice among Americans 
(Statista)

• Cappuccinos are the most common espresso-based drink among Americans, 
accounting for 33% of all espresso drinks in America in 2019 (National Coff ee 
Association)

• 40% of Americans add milk or creamers to their coff ee, while only 4% use 
milk alternatives like dairy-free creamer (National Coff ee Association)

• Gourmet or specialty coff ee has risen in popularity recently, rising about 25% 
in the past four years (National Coff ee Association)

• A staggering 70% of all coff ee consumed by millennials is in the form of 
gourmet, espresso-based beverages (National Coff ee Association)

• In 2023, the coff ee industry is projected to bring in just under $100 billion in 
revenue (Statista)
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Iඅඅඎඌඍඋൺඍൾൽ
 Pඋඈඉൾඋඍංൾඌ
Linda Kosmala PA
Broker/Associate

772.284.5110

772.284.5110

lindakosmala@comcast.net

seabranch.ipre.com

Business Owners: The Retreat Newsletter is a great place for you to 
reach local customers. Ads are business card size in black and white. 
The ads appear in color on our web site: www.retreatatseabranch.
com. Cost for each ad is $175 for the year—double ads are $325.00 for 
the year. A yearly contract is required. Please contact Coni McGuinn at 
772.545.3465 or conimcguinn@aol.com. The revenue from the ads is 
used to defray our newsletter printing expenses.

Business Owners: The Retreat Newsletter is a great place for you to
reach local customers. Ads are business card size in black and white. 
The ads appear in color on our web site: www.retreatatseabranch.
com. Cost for each ad is $175 for the year—double ads are $325.00 for 
the year. A yearly contract is required. Please contact Coni McGuinn at
772.545.3465 or conimcguinn@aol.com. The revenue from the ads is
used to defray our newsletter printing expenses.

This space is available for YOU!!

$175.00 per year (can be pro-rated)

Cost-eff ective way to reach 550 
Retreat families

Diversifi ed Quality Care All Under One Roof
Certifi ed Strength and Conditioning Specialist

Dr. Andrew Calderone, CSCS, DC

1807 S. Kanner Hwy., Stuart, FL 34994
P: 772.286.6260 / F: 772.286.6912 

www.performancehealthandchiropractic.com

Hobe Sound Primary Care Offers 
Sports Medicine, Telemedicine 
and Same-Day Walk-In 
Appointments! 

Dr. Pierre-Pierre

Hobe Sound Primary Care,
9955 SE Federal Hwy, 
Hobe Sound, FL 33455
772-932-9310
hobesoundprimarycare.com
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www.retreatlostlake.com
www.Chad.Thurman.Keyes.com

21+ Years

The Keyes Company
Covering Hobe Sound

with 58 Offi  ces
in South Florida   

Chad Thurman, GRI, CNS, PSA
Broker Associate / Realtor

Retreat “DiVosta”
Real Estate Specialist

mclthurman@gmail.com 

Call Chad!

Stuart Computer Service

Posh Pineapple
HOME DECOR • GIFTS • FASHION

COASTAL HOME ACCESSORIES, PILLOWS, 
TABLETOP, CANDLES, JEWELRY, BABY, PETS, ART

OPEN EVERY DAY  11764 SE DIXIE HWY., (NEXT TO TASTE) HOBE SOUND, FL  33455

772 932 7150 • WWW.POSHPINEAPPLEBYJUNO.COM
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I am an original Retreat owner and 
resident. I have 31 years of real estate 
fi nance and sales experience.

I love the Retreat! I know every 
street, every property, every amenity. 
I’m your neighbor!

I’m a dedicated, enthusiastic, 
experienced real estate professional. 

Whether you’re a buyer or seller, I 
can handle ALL of your real estate 
needs.

SIMPLY THE BEST!ILLUSTRATED 
P R O P E R T I E S

Karen Tyree
561.339.9255

Ktyreehomes@gmail.com

Platinum Producing Realtor!

Illustrated Properties Seabranch | 5693 SE Crooked Oak Avenue | Hobe Sound FL 33455


